
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY  

Monday 3rd  Swimming – Year 3, Week 2 

   Class 2 visit to Feadon Farm 

Tuesday  4th  Class 1 visit to Feadon Farm 

   Class 3 visit to Flambards 

Wednesday  5th  Hayle School New Intake Day 

   Reception children starting at Penpol in September to visit 1.45pm – 2.45pm 

   Class 6 visit to Marazion and St Michael’s Mount 

Thursday  6th  Class 7 visit to Marazion Marshes 

SATURDAY  8TH  MUSIC IN THE MARQUEE (with licensed bar and barbecue) 

Monday  10th  Swimming – Year 3, Week 3 

Wednesday 12th  Class 5 visit to the beach 

Thursday  13th  Sports Day for Years 3 & 4 (Classes 7, 8 & 9) at 9.30am 

   Sports Day for Years 5 & 6 (Classes 10, 11, 12 & 13) at 1.30pm 

FRIDAY  14TH  PENPOL SCHOOL SUMMER FAIR – see note overleaf 

Monday  17th  Swimming – Year 3, Week 4 (final session) 

Tuesday  18th  Savvy Dance show at 6.30pm – tickets on sale NOW! 

Wednesday  19th  and Thursday 20th July - Year 6  Show at 6.30pm – tickets on sale NOW! 

Friday   21st  Infant Prize Giving Assembly at 9.30am – Year 2 parents invited to attend 

   Junior Prize Giving Assembly at 2pm (sorry – no parents) 

Monday  24th  YEAR 6 DAY OF CELEBRATION – See overleaf for timings 

TUESDAY 25TH Last day of term – Finish at 2pm for Summer Holidays  

SEPTEMBER 

Monday  4th  SCHOOL CLOSED – Staff Training Day –Office open for collection of uniform orders 

Tuesday  5th  SCHOOL & OFFICE CLOSED TODAY FOR STAFF TRAINING 

Wednesday  6th  Children return to school today 

   Breakfast Club & Pirates After School Club will be running as usual 

   (NO CLUBS THE FIRST WEEK BACK TO SCHOOL) 

Monday  11th  Swimming – Year 4, Week 1 

 

CLUBS 

RUNNING CLUB – Final session on Monday 10th July – weather permitting 

PAP CLUB – Now finished for the term 

ROUNDERS – Now finished for the term 

COOKERY CLUB – Last session on Tuesday 18th July 

INFANT SUMMER SPORTS – Last session on Tuesday 11th July 

JUNIOR SUMMER SPORTS – Last session on Thursday 13th July 

SHILTON SOCCER – Final session on Wednesday 12th July 

 

THE LAST PLAY AND LEARN SESSION THIS TERM WILL BE ON THURSDAY 6TH JULY 

 

We are very grateful for all the help and support given by everyone over the last year at Penpol School, 

which has enabled us to provide such fantastic opportunities for the children.  We hope you all have an 

enjoyable Summer holiday - please remember we finish at 2pm on Tuesday 25th July.  The children will 

return to school on Wednesday 6th September – the office will be open for you to collect uniform orders on 

Monday 4th September. 



 

SPORTS DAYS 

It was lovely to see so many parents cheering on the children at the Reception and the 

Year 1 & Year 2 Sports Days. 

 

On Thursday 13th July starting at 9.30am we will have our Years 3 & 4 Sports Day 

(Classes 7, 8 & 9), finishing by lunchtime.  In the afternoon at 1.30pm it will be the turn 

of Years 5 & 6 (Classes 10, 11, 12 & 13).   
 

MUSIC IN THE MARQUEE – SATURDAY 8TH JULY 

Thank you all for supporting the school and purchasing tickets for our ‘Music in the Marquee’ event this 

Saturday.  It promises to be a fantastic evening and we are looking forward to seeing you there. 

 

PENPOL SCHOOL SUMMER  FETE - FRIDAY 14TH JULY FROM 5.30PM 

It is only just over a week until our Summer Fete and we are more than happy 

to now begin collecting in any donations you may have.  We really hope you will 

be able to join us on the evening – we have many exciting stalls planned and 

yummy things to eat & drink!  We still have raffle tickets available if you feel 

you would be able to sell some more.  We are always so grateful for the 

parents, grandparents and friends who help out at this event – without your 

support, the fete would not be able to take place. 
 

SAVVY DANCE SHOW – TUESDAY 18TH JULY 

We still have some tickets available for our brand new event – ‘The Savvy Dance Show’ 

which will be held in the marquee on Tuesday 18th July.  Please call at the school office if 

you would like to reserve some seats. 

 

SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

This year marks the start of a new chapter for our school production, returning to a more 

traditional format, that will be performed solely by our Year 6 children.  The rehearsals 

look and sound fantastic – a mixture of great acting, singing, dancing, slapstick and 

lots of corny jokes!!!   The show will be performed in our marquee on Wednesday 19th & 

Thursday 20th July at 6.30pm.  Tickets are now on sale, from the school office, and 

we really hope you will be able to come and watch – it is lovely for the Year 6 pupils to 

have your support but also, at the same time, it is great for the younger pupils now 

starting out to have something to aspire to.  (Adults £5, children £2.50). 

 

INFANT PRIZE GIVING – FRIDAY 21ST JULY AT 9.30AM 

All the children in Classes 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 will attend this assembly, where certificates are 

awarded to the children for their achievements over the past school year. We would like to invite 

all parents of Year 2 children to join us for this special assembly. (Sorry, due to limited space in 

the hall, we are only able to invite this year group of parents to join us). 

 

JUNIOR CLASS AWARDS ASSEMBLY – FRIDAY 21ST JULY AT 2PM 

The children in classes 7, 8, 9, 10 & 11 (Years 3, 4 & 5) will receive their certificates in a special Junior 

Class Award Assembly on Friday 21st July watched by their teachers and classroom helpers. (Sorry we are 

unable to accommodate parents on this occasion). 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL PICNIC LUNCH – TUESDAY 25TH JULY 

Please remember our whole school picnic lunch on the last day of term –Tuesday 25th 

July.  If your child is in Class 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 or 6 we can provide a packed lunch from our 

school canteen if you would prefer.  Please watch out for the letter which will be sent 

home soon if you wish to order a school packed lunch for your child. 

 



 

YEAR 6 PUPILS – “DAY OF CELEBRATION” – MONDAY 24TH JULY - to include the following; 
 

PRIZE GIVING AT 9.30AM 

We would like to invite all the parents of our Year 6 children to attend this service, where the awards and 

trophies will be presented to the Year 6 children to mark their achievements.  This is always a very special 

occasion and we hope that all Year 6 parents will be able to join us.  This service which will be held in our 

school hall will finish at approximately 10.45am. 

 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS’ SERVICE AT 1.30PM 

As we shall still have the marquee on the netball court, we have arranged for the Year 6 Leavers’ service 

to be held in the marquee on this afternoon.  This is always a really emotional time for the pupils (and 

parents) and by having it on this Monday afternoon, we felt it may make the children’s last day on the 

Tuesday a happier time.  It will also give them more opportunity to collect the signatures in their Leaver’s 

Books and to say goodbye to friends and teachers. 

We would like to invite all parents of the Year 6 children to this assembly, which will begin at 1.30pm.  

 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS’ PARTY  

To end the Year 6 Day of Celebration, we will be holding the Leavers’ Party between 6pm 

– 7.30pm.  There will  be light refreshments available (drinks & nibbles) – there will be no 

charge for this event so the pupils will NOT need to bring any money. Please make sure 

you are here to collect your child at the end of the party as we would not wish any pupil 

to walk home unaccompanied at this time. 

CLASSES  

We shall shortly be sending home the end of year school reports, along with details of your child’s new 

class and teacher from September. 

 
SWIMMING 

Our swimming programme will begin on Monday 11th September and the first group 

swimming will be the Year 4 children (Current Year 3’s).  Letters will be sent home at the 

start of next term. 

 

                            LOST PROPERTY 

At this time of year, we always end the term with a huge pile of lost property.  If your child 

has lost anything, please come and check the mountain at the office!!!  Please can 

EVERYTHING be named for when the children start school again in September.  (All lost 

property will be disposed of on Friday 28th July). 

 
TENNIS DAY  Thank you so, so much for supporting our Tennis Day last Friday. We raised a spectacular 

sum of £334 – brilliant! 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Please remember – if you wish to purchase new school uniform to be ready for collection 

in September – this MUST be pre-ordered.  It’s not too late, but we really need to know 

by the end of this week, what you require.  With the school expanding, we just cannot 

keep enough uniform in stock for parents to call in and purchase items on the spot!!!  We 

don’t want anyone to be disappointed in September if we do not have what you require, 

so please, please order items by the end of this week.  The office will be open for the collection of uniform 

orders on Monday 4th September (NOT on Tuesday 5thas the office staff will be taking part in a training 

event). Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

 

We hope you all have a fantastic holiday –  

SEE YOU BACK IN SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 



 

 

 

 


